
CDWR’s Comments to CAISO’s on Data Release Phase 3 Final Draft Proposal

CDWR appreciates CAISO’s initiative to release additional data that will enable market 
participants to better understand market results and participate more effectively in the CAISO 
markets as described in the Data Release Phase 3 (DRP 3) Final Draft Proposal.  CDWR also 
appreciates CAISO’s decision to allow market participants to post questions and comments 
regarding the CAISO’s DRP 3 Final Draft Proposal.

In addition to the supportive comments provided in CDWR’s on February 24 regarding the 
release of the Day Ahead (DA) Load Distribution Factors (LDF) and DA and Real Time (RT) 
shift factors1, CDWR welcomes CAISO’s additional decision to post Day Ahead (DA) and Real 
Time (RT) transmission enforced limits on the trade date plus 3 days at 6:00 AM PST.  

As mentioned in CDWR’s previous comments regarding the DRP3 Straw Proposal, CDWR 
suggests that CAISO revise and improve the readability of the transmission outages report 
published at the link: https://www.caiso/com/transout/ as follows:

- The resource name needs to be more specific,
- Instead of using the From bus/To bus terminology, CAISO should use the Common 

Information Model (CIM) identifier that is in the augmented PTI version 26 raw file that is 
published as part of the CRR Full Network Model (down to the Pnode level). 

CDWR would like also to know how soon CAISO expects to implement the automated reporting 
of the outages.

If you have any questions please contact Daniel Cretu at (916) 574-0658.

                                                          
1 For reference please see the CDWR’s Comments to CAISO’s on Data Release Phase 3 Straw Proposal

posted at the following link: http://www.caiso.com/287b/287b8dd86a3b0.html#2b26e6e242480


